Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64E-12.005
Housing

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 13, 2020, the Department of Health, received a petition for NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 13, 2020 Department of Health, received a petition for variance from Tyler Lundsgaard, representing NX North Port Owner LLC. The petitioner seeks a variance from subsection 64E-12.005(4), Florida Administrative Code, requiring all areas of the facility shall be well lighted. Dormitories, bedrooms, toilets, bathing rooms, shower rooms, and dayrooms to have light fixtures that provide at least 20 foot candles of illumination in all areas of the room, measured at a distance 30 inches from the floor, to permit observation, cleaning and maintenance. 

Comments on this petition should be filed with: Agency Clerk, Department of Health, Office of the General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1710, within 14 days of publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Travis Morris, Department of Health, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1710, or by phone at (850)901-6498, or by electronic mail at Travis.Morris@flhealth.gov.
